Newbald Parish Council Newsletter





SUPPORT NPFA NOW THE PLAYING FIELD AND PLAYGROUND

KIDS WAGE WAR ON DOG MESS

Pupils at Newbald School have been busy creating posters in a competition aimed at combating the seemingly never ending dog fouling problem.

The Parish Council invited entries and has been seriously impressed by the high standard of creativity Newbald's young people have shown. The winners will be announced at the start of the Autumn term. The best posters from each bracket will reproduced and displayed around the village to help raise awareness and remind those responsible of how anti-social and dangerous it is not to pick up dog faeces.

FIRST AID TRAINING

uptake. Further details will space be available soon on our respectful. be informed directly.

NPFA IS LOOKING FOR LOCAL BUSINESSES TO COMMIT TO A YEARLY SPONSORSHIP IN EXCHANGE FOR DVERTISING SPACE AROUND THE FENCE LINE OF THE CHILDREN'S PLAY AREA.

SOMEWHERE TO REMEMBER

in South Newbald, NPC is memorial space where Remembrance inviting whilst need arise.

NEWBALD

Now that the second The historical building at the The Newbald Village Hall information, photos, memorabilia training to give members of the wall in memory of their the 100 year anniversary of Thank you. the public the opportunity to loved ones. In this day and the end of WW1, they invite Everything will be presented in a a cardiac arrest. Those that often still have a strong stayed the same and what our much loved village. attended the last such desire to have somewhere has changed? Who are the training that we did found it that they can visit and feel men who came back from and its rural community? also Appeal for Information

anyone that can provide website (newbald.com).

Newbald has one of the best maintain and develop the Despite numerous appeals, the playground and playing site. The Gala and Carols on organisation has not managed to fields in the area. NPC is the Green are two NPFA find enough volunteers to keep grateful to NPFA for the events which have become up the momentum required to amazing amount of hard part of the very fabric of the continue the good work. Without work they have put in over village. Yet sadly, NPFA now sufficient volunteers, there will the years to raise funds to finds itself at an impasse. not be enough fund raising, and therefore income, to maintain or develop the site.

> Many of the Committee members have served for many years and feel unable to continue. NPFA needs new blood. We would like to appeal for your help. Volunteering for NPFA is good fun, the people are friendly and you only need give as much time as suits you.

> This facility is so important for our children and grandchildren, not to mention football players. Please help Newbald to keep it. To volunteer, donate or sponsor, please contact Jenny Morton on jenny49thompson@btinternet. com.

-THE END OF WORLD WAR 1 AND BEYOND

defibrillator has been back of the cemetery will Management Committee and/or personal accounts gets in installed at Monckton Rise soon be converted to a has had a great idea for a touch with Jenni Howard on Sunday 07952951255 or emails her: organising families can put plaques on Event. In commemoration of jennieastgate@outlook.com.

be trained in how to use a age, more and more people you to come along and display at the Village Hall along defibrillator and deliver are choosing cremation over consider Newbald from with refreshments. This is sure to other first aid in the event of burial and yet the bereaved 1918-2018. What has provide a fascinating insight into

SOBER FUND REOPENS

very valuable so we hope close to those they have WW1? What impact did The next deadline for receipt of that there will be a good lost, NPC aims to make this WW1 have on Newbald and applications to the Sober Hill Wind Farm Community Benefit Fund is 31 October 2018. The website and Facebook page. providing somewhere where To help paint this picture of panel will reach its decisions by Feel free to register your people can shelter from Newbald's 100 year history, the start of December. Further interest if you would like to adverse weather, should the the committee requests that details can be found on our

NEWBALD JUNIOR FOOTBALL TEAM

NEW! From September, Newbald will have its own junior football club. The age group will be under 10s and they will play in the Selby league on a Saturday morning. The club is all set up and affiliated with the FA. 10 young people are ready to play! If anyone is interested in playing, helping, refereeing or supporting the team on a Saturday morning, please contact James on 07957 717479.



Church Rooms, 7 Sep 7.30pm-11pm. Includes live singer, Lindy Hop dancers, gin bar and nibbles. £12 per ticket includes drink on entry. For tickets, please contact Helen 07973 834475 or Clare 07943 112262. In aid of Newbald Young People's Project.

NEWBALD SCHOOL AUTUMN FAIR

Come along to the Autumn Fair on Friday 14th September from 3.30pm-7pm at Newbald School. There will be stalls, games, food and refreshments. Everyone is welcome.

NPFA INFORMATION

NPFA are holding a Race Night on 22nd September 2018 at the Village Hall. This will



be at 7pm for 7.30pm start. Supper of pie and peas are included in the ticket price of £7.50. Many of you will not be aware that the NPFA does not have a regular source of

income to maintain the field and playground so these events along with donations and grants all go to support this essential community field. Please come along and enjoy a night of "fun racing". Tickets are available from any NPFA member or please contact us via the Newbald website

WI KEEPS ON THRIVING

We had a riotous night in June with a very modern team of Morris dancers. Our annual BBQ was a great success with fabulous weather! Our trip to Harewood House seemed to be enjoyed by everyone - an amazing place. We look forward to visiting Elvington Airfield in September. Our September meeting is a talk by Margaret Parkin - "Failure can be funny" which sounds intriguing and October sees our Annual Meeting, possibly with a fish and chip supper. New members welcome. Second Wed of month, 7.30pm, Village Hall.

Village Hall- tbc Dec 6 St. Nicholas' Day Party- Church- 6.30pm

FOR

Your

Village Hall -7pm, licensed bar. More details below.

Gin & Swing Night - Church Rooms-7.30pm-11pm

Amanda Anne Platt and the Honeycutters -

Newbald Natter - Burnby Gardens Trip - tbc.

Autumn Fair - Newbald School - 3.30pm-7pm

Harvest Festival - St. Nicholas' Church - 7pm.

Newbald Natter - Village Hall - 1.30pm-3pm

Harvest Communion+Driffield Silver Band-10.30am

Remembrance Service & Procession to Cemetery

Newbald 100 Years - WW1 Commemoration -

NPFA Race Night - Village Hall - 7pm

Henry Priestman - Village Hall - 7pm

- St. Nicholas' Church - 10.45am

See constantly updated events calendar at www.newbald.com/calendar

Newbald Natter - Village Hall - 1.30-3pm

Quiz Night - Village Hall - tbc.

DATES

Sep 1

Sep 7

Sep 13

Sep 14

Sep 22

Oct 5 Oct 5

Oct 7

Oct 11

Oct 20

Nov 8

Nov 11

Nov 11

Sat

Fri

Thu

Fri

Sat

Fri

Sat

Sun

Thu

Sat

Thu

Sun

Sun

£9,000+ will provide new units and a on 07952951255 for a chat. dishwasher. We have applied to Tesco Bags for Life for funding to provide electrical equipment for the bar area, and are awaiting their decision. This will bring the kitchen up-to-date with the lobby and toilets recently refurbished. We will have to find funding for the extras such as wall re-plastering and tiling, and the flooring, but it is on its way! Phase 2 (new meeting room office and storage area) is a far bigger and costly project - over £130,000. We have been applying to various funders and are awaiting their decisions. The more money you ask for the more the competition for a smaller pool of funds, and the more work you have to put into the application. So far we have managed to get through the initial stages but have no definite decisions yet ... but there is hope and we have not been rejected. This is a slow burn so please bear with us.

Your support is invaluable - at events, by subscribing to Newbald 100 Club, and by using the hall - all this helps make NVH sustainable.

NEW PILATES CLASS - Places are currently available for a new Pilates class being held on Mondays, 9.30am, Newbald Village Hall. Contact Jenny 07939609566.

W.NEWBALD.COM



Parish Council Meeting Dates (these may change)

Monday 3 September 2018 — Village Hall Monday 1 October 2018 — Village Hall Monday 5 November 2018 - Village Hall

Monday 3 December 2018 - Village Hall

Meetings are preceded by an Open Forum at 7.30pm at which parishioners are welcome to come along and talk about any local issue. Agendas are published on the website and notice board.

OFFICE CONTACT

Suzanne Smith Clerk to Newbald Parish Council Sandalgrove, Townside Road North Newbald, YO43 4SL Tel: 01430 828919 E-mail: clerk@newbald.com

NPC COUNCILLORS 827662 John Barrett

Geoff Lewis 801128 Terry Bowater 801009 827589 **Edward Openshaw** Becky Clarke Beccy O'Sullivan 827175 N/A Simon Dongray-Burke 828568 Beverley Smith 827153 828932 801174 John Howard **Gavin Steward** Elsie Huntington 827479

EXCITING TIMES AT THE VILLAGE HALL NEWBALD VILLAGE HALL has done it again! If there is anyone who feels they can offer Your hall has been given funding from the advice, services, suggestions, or who want Big Lottery to refurbish the kitchen! The to get involved please phone Jenni Howard

> 100 Club - Villagers will by now have had details regarding our recently launched 100 Club monthly lottery. So far we have about 50 subscribers which is a great start and have handed out the first prizes following the July draw. There is still time to join up: visit www.newbald.com/100-club or phone Debbie on 827193. If you have joined up and not received the email advising of your draw numbers, please drop an email to newbald.hall@gmail.com

> Live Music - On Sat 1st Sep, we have a great band from North Carolina, Amanda Anne Platt and the Honeycutters, who are one of the finest Country/Americana bands to tour this country in recent years. They sold out almost every show on their first UK tour last year. Tickets are £13 and can be booked by phoning John: 07950 267913 or bought online at www.newbald3.eventbrite.com

> Tickets are selling well for Henry Priestman on Sat 20th October - get yours online at www.newbald1.eventbrite.com

> Quiz Night - The quiz on July 1st was a great success, raising another £300 for the Hall refurbishment fund. For our next quiz night will be Friday 5th October - details will be publicised soon.

> AGM - Our AGM and next drop-in evening is set for Tuesday 9th October and we are very keen for people of the village to get involved. Please consider coming along for an update on our development plan and consider whether you can help us achieve the improvements for the benefit of the whole village.

> Private Bookings - Whether you are looking to arrange live music, a comedy night, film club, race night or whatever, get in touch and we can discuss how we can help with organisation or promotion: Newbald.hall@ gmail.com or phone John on 07950 267913